
Welcome to the second Whale ‘r’ u project newsletter. This 
week the focus was on research and project’s brand design and 
communication.

Research
The ideas are flying high (or should we say “diving deep”?) to explore and go be-
yond the limit. We had several team meetings as part of our brainstorming pro-
cess and from the ideas we gathered we then looked on how they can be benefi-
cial for both the team and the client. The game designer has started drawing out 
some sketches to Display the high level design of each experience or display the 
basic design of each experience. The programmer took into consideration of dif-
ferent platform and technology to explorer the possibilities of the collaboration 
with arts In order to give the team a better sense on how to merge technology 
with artistic expression. We also looked at other museums and public media arts 
that are going on in the world to see what’s been done that can inspire us. 

Brand Design 
Our logo is finished and out to be public! With the team name, “Whale ‘r’ u,” fun 
and funky elements are translated directly into our logo. There is a cute uneven 
eyed whale, which almost looks like it is winking, with half of its body underwa-
ter and the other outside the water. This was inspired by the fact that whales are 
always underwater and all people see is their water puffing. With this logo, our 
team is trying to take this project with sense of humor and commitment at the 
same time.  

Communication  
“Whale ‘r’ u” is a second project of the MET program in MiTI, and the team mem-
bers are the same from last semester. Hence the members have experiences with 
working with one another. This can be both good and bad because members 
know about each other relatively well and it’s good enough to know the good 
and bad about each individual. This week we had a meeting in which all of the 
members talked about the last project and what we want to keep and what we 
don’t want to keep in this project. All of us agreed to take this semester as seri-
ously as the last one, but this time, with improvements onmore communication 
and support of each other. 

All of us are very excited about this project, and most of all, our advisor and the 
last member of the team, Shibli, arrived in Madeira. So we will be much more 
charged up with positive and powerful energy to move this project forward. 

Next Week  
We plan to have narrowed down ideas with tech demo by the end of the week. 
Also Monchu and Sergi will have an important meeting with the client at the 
Whale Museum and then we will be able to really dig deeper into the idea and 
technology development. 
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